
June 23, 2022

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County

Members of the Board:

Approval of Lease Amendment #3 for the Homestead Building with 
Homestead Building, LLC for the Sandy Behavioral Health Center

Purpose/Outcomes Approval of a one (1) year lease amendment for the Homestead 
Building

Dollar Amount and Fiscal 
Impact

FY 2022-2023 monthly rent is $4,400.00 for a total contract value 
of $52,800.00

Funding Source There are no General Funds used for this lease.
Fees for Services (89%) and Grant Funds (11%)
Program Name: WIC (9%)
Program Name: WIC Peer Counseling (2%)
Program Name: Sandy Behavioral Health (89%)

Duration Lease term is for July 1, 2022, through June 30, 2023

Previous Board Action Current lease approved on June 27, 2019, Consent Item B.3,
Lease Amendment #1 on June 18, 2020, Consent Item B.2 and
Lease Amendment #2 on June 9, 2021, Consent Item C.4

County Counsel Review Approved by signature on May 19, 2022
Strategic Plan Alignment Supports ensuring safe, healthy, and secure communities
Contact Person Jeff Jorgensen, Director, Facilities Management, 971.221.8033

BACKGROUND:  
Clackamas County currently leases the Homestead Building at 38872 Proctor Boulevard, Sandy, from
Homestead Building, LLC, to house the Sandy Behavioral Health Center (Center) and the Women, Infants, and
Children (WIC) Program satellite offices. The current lease expires on June 30, 2022.

The Center provides mental health care coordination, consultation, crisis intervention, evaluation, treatments, 
skills training, as well as group therapy and peer support services. WIC provides health care, nutrition education, 
and nutritious food funds for pregnant, postpartum, and breastfeeding women, as well as children ages five and 
younger. It is likely that WIC will be able to use a space in the new Sandy Health Center.

The Health Centers Division is currently constructing the new Sandy Health Clinic and will use this facility for 
one more year in FY 2022-2023 to continue to provide vital health services in the Sandy community until all 
health services have transitioned over to the new clinic during the summer 2022.

RECOMMENDATION:
Staff recommends the Board approves and authorizes the Chair of the Board to execute this lease.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Comfort, 
Director, Finance








